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	The project titled “Local capacity development of disaster management institutions”, launched in 2013 with a budget exceeding one million EUR, was closed by an assessment conference held on 28 April 2017. 

	The conference was opened by Péter Bartók, Fire Fighter Colonel, Deputy Director General; in his opening address he stated that the primary objectives of the project included human resources development and related assets procurements. Then he informed the invitees that the objectives set had been successfully achieved; out of the great number of results, he highlighted the disaster management station program intended to eliminate ‘blank spots’ without adequate coverage in Hungary. Finally, he expressed his thanks to all organizations involved in the project and to all those who contributed to the success of this project of nearly four years and including so many tasks. 
 
Krisztián Bodnár from ICG Ex Ante Consultancy Agency presented on the project and its components in detail, providing an overview of each of its packages. He also covered the Norwegian partners’ visit to Hungary, as well as the professional study trip of Hungarian disaster management specialists to Norway. 
 
In his presentation, József Papp – Fire Fighter Colonel, Head of Department – reported on the results achieved through project implementation. As he related, one hundred and fifty fire fighters underwent basic training within the scope of the project, and 183 specialists were enrolled in training courses related to dangerous goods transport, acquiring knowledge and skills related to air, rail, waterway and public road transport. The training course on risk assessment related to industrial establishments involving dangerous operations was completed successfully by seventy people. And one thousand and eighty people passed examinations on the course materials produced in the framework of the Norwegian project. 
 
Numerous assets procurements also formed part of the project. Acquisitions included fifty sets of protective clothing for disaster management personnel – comprising garments, protective helmets, hoods, protective boots, gloves and climbing belts – , as well as thirty-five sets of gas-tight protective suits and the corresponding breathing equipment in the same number. The service scheduling software (SZÖSZ) was also improved, including a training course thereon, and a comprehensive set of e-learning materials was also produced. In addition, the IT asset base of the disaster management organization was extended by sixty-five computers. 
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